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Broken pavement in the alley between Hatteras and Collins, from Etiwanda to Reseda Blvd.: The very poor condition of the alley was confirmed by the committee and reported to the Councilman’s office, which was already aware of the problem.
The Committee read a May, 2018 report from the CAO (City Administrative Officer) titled “Bureau of Street Services Resources Needed to Repair Alleys Located in Council District Three.”  This was from a June, 2017 request from Councilmember Blumenfield to report back on the number of alley-miles within CD3 and an estimate of costs to make the necessary repairs.  
Regarding just paved alleys, the report says that “reconstructing can cost between $300,000 and $525,000 per lane mile.” Based upon the alley paving requests received from the other 14 council districts versus the total of $0.5 million provided to the Bureau in the 2017-18 budget for alley paving, there may be nothing that we can do.  We will contact the home owners association to see if they are interested in financing the alley repair.
Sepulveda Transit Corridor Project:  Metro is conducting a feasibility study, to be completed by summer/fall 2019,  to evaluate a range of high capacity rail transit alternatives between the SF Valley and the Westside.  The project is scheduled to be completed by 2035.  An accelerated completion goal is 2028, in time for the Olympics.  From the Westside, the line is scheduled to continue to LAX.  
East Valley Transit Corridor – Update: A decision has been reached.  A light rail system will be built, running 9.2 miles, on a median, along Van Nuys Blvd., from the Sylmar Metrolink Station at the north end, to the Orange Line Busway at the south.  Two auto traffic lanes will be removed from Van Nuys Blvd. to accommodate the new system.
Metro Orange Line (MOL) busway improvements:  Metro has completed a study which recommended improvements that will enhance the BRT’s (Bus Rapid Transit) speed, safety, reliability and ridership.  Proposed improvements include grade separation on major streets, minor street closures, better signal priority technology and gating systems. 

The Semi-annual SAR (small asphalt repair) truck will be in Tarzana on August 15.  We have requested that the material be used for the continuation of repair of the alley south of Ventura Blvd., between Vanalden and Wilbur, rather than for individual potholes, which the City will repair on request (call 311, or use the MyLA311 app). 

     Max Flehinger

	
	


	


